The Posse

04/07/12
DATE:  The Posse met Sunday, 10:00 AM, 11 November 2012, at Tin Man's Sports Club, Fox River Grove, Illinois.

ATTENDEES:  

George Barrington
AMA Congressman, Jersey pine Cruisers Rep

Dave Belmonte
Vice President, Blue Knights XII


Gary Bogolin

McHenry County Road Pirates


J.C. Calderone

High Road Riders


Ron Carpenter

Director, McHenry HOG


M.J. Candido

President, Furies, MC

Ed Flavin

Vice President, EAO

Lisa Hatteberg

Membership, Furies MC

Debbie Hoffman
President, Blue Knights XII


Wayne Kirkpatrick
Posse Coordinator

Alan Larsen

Vice President, Rescue Riders


John Levelle

President, Rescue Riders


Don De Lordo

Secretary, McHenry HOG

Dave Meyers

Assistant Director, Wild Fire HOG

Steve Polizzi

McHenry County Road Pirates


Derrick Robinson
President, Disciples of God - CMA


Rolo


President, Alpha Doggs LE MC


Ken Roy

President, Chicago Cruisers


Keith St. Onge

Activities Director, Palatine H.O.G

Mark Slovacek
Treasurer, McHenry HOG

Smokey

Secretary, Alpha Doggs LE MC

Steve Sweet

Director, Wild Fire HOG


Rick Wales

Treasurer, Alpha Doggs LE MC


Mary Walters

Secretary, Posse


Ray Weimer

Director, Lake Shore H.O.G.

Bill Woodhouse
President, Northern Illinois Charity Riders, ALR 911

Jeff Woolard

President, EAO
DISSCUSSIONS:
(   Attendees included representatives of 21 organizations and 27 people attending.
(  The meeting began with a reminder of the importance of the day...  Veteran’s Day should be just one more day for thanking a Veteran for their devotion to the Nation and to the ideas that America represents. 
(  Posse is 12 years old this year and welcomes the Alpha Doggs LE MC lake County, the Disciples of God-CMA and the Rescue Riders.
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(  "Posse" tabs 


were made available to attendees at $1.00 each.   
(  The meeting started with a reminder of the purpose of Posse and limiting the limited use of our Posse Roster and email list.

(  In general discussions, most attendees agreed that Club membership, across the board seemed to be down for 2012. Probably reflecting the economy.
(  Our thanks to George Barrington, AMA Congressman, for forwarding advisory emails regarding our areas of interest, from the American Motorcycle Association.  AMA update – Sound is still an issue.  EPA standard is 94dcbls.  Some states, counties, and cities have adapted this – but there is no NATIONAL standard.  In Illinois, the law states that stock pipes are the only legal pipes.  George encouraged attendees to join ABATE and AMA – they are fighting for our rights.

(  George offered to visit clubs to conduct sound decibel meter tests using AMA standards and equipment.  He also tested attendees bikes following the meeting.  No bike passed the 94 db idle test, the 75% rpm and throttle – release tests.  Decibel readings are not  released so as not to create a "loudest pipes" competition between riders.  Each rider simply receives a pass / fail.  
(  The Posse web site, www.posse.cc, will have a 2013 list of critical events for each club posted by the end of November or sooner. 
(  Our Web Master, John Sweeney can update our web site (www.posse.cc) information almost immediately with current club contact list, changes in event dates, and adding to the Venders List.
(  The group discussed the growing number of phony charitable organizations.  There are many groups that are ‘riding on the backs’ of the Veterans.  They are using the current trend for supporting our troops to raise money for themselves.  Charity Now runs a list of VALID organizations.  They research groups thoroughly before adding them to their list.   When groups are asked for their financials, it will usually separate the valid groups from the phony groups.   One of the best web sites for determine legitimate charity organizations is Charity Navigator. www.charitynavigator.org.  

( Rescue Riders briefed the group about their mission. They provide medical support for any ride.  They ride in the back for smaller rides – and intersperse in the middle of larger rides.    The members are not medical professionals, but trained in emergency situations and clubs simply need to contact them, through their web site www.rescueriders.org, to request support.  

(  The major activities list for all the organizations was updated for  2013 and will be posted on www.posse.cc.
(  Each club gave an update on their issues and announced their major, 2013 events.  Wayne will consolidate the event dates and revise the 2013 Posse Calendar for the web site.
Members agreed that the next meeting should be around April 2013 to refine event dates.  Wayne will coordinate a date as we get closer to April.  
